
 

 

 

 

 

OPEN FOR BUSINESS BY APPOINTMENT ONLY 
 

Monday-Friday 9:00 AM-5:00 PM 
 

EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY & UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE: 

Due to the National Public Health Emergency declared by President Donald Trump 

on March 13, 2020, and the Public Health State of Emergency declared by 

Governor Brian Kemp on March 14, 2020, entrance to City Hall is being limited to 

individuals who have a confirmed appointment time ONLY. 

 

If you need to make a payment or set up new accounts for any of the following 

services, please call 229-524-2118 to either pay by phone or set up a confirmed 

appointment time:   

Property Taxes, Business License, Permits, Court/Tickets, 

or Utility Services (water, sewer, sanitation, internet, etc.) 

 

 

 

DO NOT ENTER CITY HALL: 

If you or any family members are experiencing symptoms (fever, dry cough, 

shortness of breath) related to COVID-19 (Coronavirus)  

Go home and contact your physician immediately and you will be provided with 

instructions on what you or your family members should do.  

Do not visit a physician’s office or go to the emergency room unannounced.  

For questions related to COVID-19 please call 1-844-442-2681 

 

 

 

SOCIAL DISTANCING GUIDELINES WILL BE 

REQUIRED WHILE INSIDE CITY HALL 


